January 2025
We hope you all had a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year.
We love this time of year and are thankful for all that the Lord has
done with us and for us this past year. In 2024, we finished
deputation, moved to Mozambique, began learning Portuguese
and culture, added another baby girl to our family, and made
many new friends. God was very good to us in 2024, and we have
great expectations that He will do more incredible things with us
in 2025.

Thank you for your continual prayers and support. First of all, we
cannot do anything without our God working on our behalf, but in addition to this,
we cannot do much without your faithful prayers and support. We cannot thank you
enough for all you do so we can effectively minister in Mozambique.
Language School

We are continuing to study Portuguese and are making good progress. There are
challenges to studying with our teachers due to the unrest in Mozambique. Please
continue to pray with us about our language studies. Lord willing, we will make great
progress in 2025 and begin using Portuguese to communicate more freely with
Mozambicans. ' .
Political Unrest in Mozambique

As many of you know, Mozambique faces much political unrest because of a
presidential election in October. Since the election, the unrest has continued to
grow. Many people have lost their lives due to altercations between protestors
and police/military. We do not know what the future will hold for Mozambique,
but we know that our God has a great plan and purpose. We are continuing to
pray for peace in Mozambique, please continue to pray with us.

Prayer Requests:

Pray for peace in Mozambique.

Pray for us as we continue to study and learn Portuguese.

Pray that we will be effective witnesses and souls will come to Christ.
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